
 

     

 

 

 

 

 

ANXIETY DISORDER 

Beloved Sisters and Brothers, 

We all experience anxiety. For example, speaking in front of a group or driving in heavy traffic or waiting to 

see a doctor can make us anxious. However, when feelings of intense fear 

and distress become overwhelming and prevent us from doing everyday 

activities, an anxiety disorder may be the cause. Anxiety and anxiety 

disorders range from mild interference to major difficulties in life. 

This experience of intense anxiety reminds me of two incidents. Many 

years ago, I was travelling by plane from Port Moresby, Papua New 

Guinea, to Singapore. The time the plane was heading to the runway, 

ready to take off, suddenly there was a commotion in the plane. The 

stewardess and the co-pilot stepped in and talked with a Korean 

passenger, who was speaking so loudly in his language. With a help of 

another passenger who could understand his language it became clear that the passenger suddenly decided 

to spend more time in the city and he demanded to get off the plane, though his boarding pass was right. 

The pilot decided to grant his request and so the plane turned around heading back to the gate, only to get 

him off, and without security check whatsoever the plane 

returned to the runway and took off. During this trip I could 

not sleep; I was filled with intense anxiety worrying about the 

possible threats. Also, I once on my trip by plane from Jakarta 

to Manado and while still in the air the plane lost cabin 

pressure and was getting hot without air conditioning any 

longer, the passenger oxygen masks deployed automatically 

and every one was required to put the mask on to help 

breath. There was a big commotion and screaming inside the 

plane; all passengers were gripped by a deep feeling of 

anxiety. Myself, aware of the possible accident that could 

take my life I murmured the prayer of contrition! Fortunately, 

the oxygen system was restored and the plane could touch down safely. 

According to the National Alliance on Mental Illness (NAMI), a United States-based nonprofit organization, 

over 40 million adults in the U.S. (19.1%) have an anxiety disorder. Meanwhile, approximately 7% of children 

aged 3-17 experience issues with anxiety each year. Most people develop symptoms before age 21 

(https://www.nami.org/About-Mental-Illness/Mental-Health-Conditions/Anxiety-Disorders). According to 

Mayo Clinic among the symptoms or signs of anxiety disorder are: feeling nervous, restless or tense; having 

an increased heart rate; breathing rapidly (hyperventilation); sweating; trembling; feeling weak or tired; 
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having trouble sleeping; having difficulty controlling worry, etc. The clinic offers two main treatments for 

anxiety disorders which are psycho-therapy and medications (https://www.mayoclinic.org/diseases-

conditions/anxiety/ symptoms-causes/syc-20350961). 

Pope Francis identifies that the worries and fears can obstruct our best judgment and right intentions. 

Anxiety clouds our judgment and perceptions and can prevent us from taking right steps and decisions. 

Anxiety can prevent us from moving forward. In the post synodal apostolic exhortation Christus Vivit (2019), 

addressed particularly to the youth, he advises: “Keep following 

your hopes and dreams. But be careful about one temptation 

that can hold us back. It is anxiety. Anxiety can work against us 

by making us give up whenever we do not see instant results. 

Our best dreams are only attained through hope, patience and 

commitment, and not in haste. At the same time, we should not 

be hesitant, afraid to take chances or make mistakes. Avoid the 

paralysis of the living dead, who have no life because they are 

afraid to take risks, to make mistakes or to persevere in their 

commitments. Even if you make mistakes, you can always get up and start over, for no one has the right to 

rob you of hope” (no. 142).  

Anxiety is a difficult and challenging issue. Although it is not a sin and is not a punishment for sin, but rather 

it comes from our imperfect human nature, anxiety can affect our life negatively. In the same document 

Pope Francis encourages us: “Take risks, even if it means making mistakes. Don’t go through life 

anesthetized or approach the world like tourists. Make a ruckus! Cast out the fears that paralyze you, so 

that you don’t become young mummies. Live! Give yourselves over to the best of life!” (no. 143).  

Fr. John Mangkey, MSC 

 

 

 

 

One devotion in the Catholic Church connected to the Passion of 

Jesus Christ is the honouring of his Precious Blood. It is a 

recognition of Jesus’ sacrifice and how he spilled his blood for the 

salvation of humanity. Furthermore, this blood is made present 

through the gift of the Eucharist and is something we can consume at Mass, along with the body of Christ, 

under the appearance of bread and wine. Over time the Church developed various feasts of the Precious 

Blood, but it wasn’t until the 19th century when a universal feast was established. During the First Italian 

War for Independence in 1849, Pope Pius IX went into exile to Gaeta. He went there with Don Giovanni 

Merlini, third superior general of the Fathers of the Most Precious Blood. While the war was still raging, 

Merlini suggested to Pope Pius IX that he create a universal feast to the Precious Blood to beg God’s 

heavenly aid to end the war and bring peace to Rome. Pius IX subsequently made a statement on June 30, 

1849 that he intended to create a feast in honour of the Precious Blood. The war soon ended, and he 

https://www.mayoclinic.org/diseases-conditions/anxiety/
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returned to Rome shortly thereafter. On August 10, he made it official and proclaimed that the 1st Sunday 

in July will be dedicated to the Precious Blood of Jesus Christ. Later, Pope Pius X assigned July 1 as the fixed 

date of this celebration. After Vatican II the feast was removed from the calendar, but a votive Mass in 

honour of the Precious Blood was established and can be celebrated in the month of July (as well as most 

other months of the year). For these reasons the entire month of July is traditionally dedicated to the 

Precious Blood, and Catholics are encouraged to meditate on the profound sacrifice of Jesus and the pouring 

out of his blood for humanity. 

Let’s all pray the Prayer to The Precious Blood during the entire month of July to ask whatever we need: 
ETERNAL FATHER, I OFFER THEE THE PRECIOUS BLOOD OF JESUS CHRIST, THE MERITS, LOVE AND 
SUFFERINGS OF HIS SACRED HEART, THE TEARS AND SORROWS OF OUR IMMACULATE MOTHER, AS THE 
PRICE OF THE FAVOR I WISH TO OBTAIN, IF IT IS FOR THY GLORY AND MY SALVATION. Amen. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

ST. PETER CANISIUS  INTERNATIONAL CATHOLIC PARISH 

CHOIR SCHEDULE FOR JULY 2023 OFFLINE/ONLINE FROM ST. THERESIA 

DATE DAY MASS TIME CHOIR 

Jul 01, Sat 13th Sunday Ordinary Time 3:30PM Eucharistic Sounds Choir 

Jul 02, Sun 13th Sunday Ordinary Time 3.00PM ELFACS Choir 

Jul 08, Sat 14th Sunday Ordinary Time 3:30PM Eucharistic Sounds Choir 

Jul 09, Sun 14th Sunday Ordinary Time 3.00PM ELFACS Choir 

Jul 15, Sat 15th Sunday Ordinary Time 3:30PM Eucharistic Sounds Choir 

Jul 16, Sun 15th Sunday Ordinary Time 3.00PM ELFACS Choir 

Jul 22, Sat 16th Sunday Ordinary Time 3:30PM Eucharistic Sounds Choir 

Jul 23, Sun 16th Sunday Ordinary Time 3.00PM The Choir Immortal 

Jul 29, Sat 17th Sunday Ordinary Time 3:30PM ELFACS Choir 

Jul 30, Sun 17th Sunday Ordinary Time 3.00PM The Choir Immortal 

          

CANISIUS CHAPEL 

DATE DAY MASS TIME CHOIR 

Jul 02, Sun 13th Sunday Ordinary Time 6:00PM Genesis Choir 

Jul 09, Sun 14th Sunday Ordinary Time 6:00PM Genesis Choir 

Jul 16, Sun 15th Sunday Ordinary Time 6:00PM Youth Choir 

Jul 23, Sun 16th Sunday Ordinary Time 6:00PM Genesis Choir 

Jul 30, Sun 17th Sunday Ordinary Time 6:00PM Genesis Choir 

     

   

Note: *Online Mass is only on every Sunday 03:00 pm from St. Theresia Church.  

We now no longer require people to wear masks in our Masses, even though we will maintain the health 

protocol for our own safety. We still encourage those who are sick, vulnerable or of high risk to continue 

to wear masks at their own discretion. 



 

 

 

 

STPCICP conducted Youth Retreat on 08 to 11 June 2023 for our 

teens who are in Grade 10 to 12 in school with an important 

message through its topic on “The Pursuit of Goodness”. This 

retreat was all about pursuing goodness and happiness in our 

parish youths. One of the main things the youth learned during 

the retreat was the inner healing and re-bonding of the Holy Spirit into their lives.  

Youth Retreat was held at Lembah Karmel, a retreat center located in Puncak, Bogor.  In this world of social 

media, we can easily be lonely despite having so many online friends, let’s encourage our teens to become 

part of various parish activities so that they understand the importance of building a strong community. We 

invite all teens and youth to come and join our various activities and contribute your talents to the 

community.  

Reflection #1 – By Nina 

On June 8th, a blessed Thursday afternoon, young disciples of 

Christ across Jakarta embarked on a sacred and transformative 

journey. The Youth Fellowship gathered at Ceria Montessori and 

headed to Lembah Karmel, a retreat center located in Puncak, 

Bogor. Although the long travel hours delayed the schedule, it 

was an opportunity for the participants to establish and 

strengthen friendships.  

Friday and Saturday emerged as the heart and soul of The Pursuit 

of Goodness Retreat began. Guided by devout sisters and 

brothers in Christ, the Youth Fellowship delved deep into God’s 

love for each and every one of us. Each session was unique to 

nurture our inner healing and create an everlasting foundation 

with our Lord Almighty. The group explored session topics such 

as “You are Loved”, “Jesus the Savior”, “Inner Healing”, 

“Forgiveness as the Key of Healing”, and “Growth”.  

Prior to the sessions, the service team warmed our hearts and 

minds through praise and worship, some even with dancing. 

Naturally, there were some breaks to calm and soothe our 

thoughts, as if the tranquil environment hadn't already 

accomplished that. 



While the outbound activities and nightly card games 

undeniably brought joy and laughter, it was the religious rituals 

led by the devout nuns and priests that truly touched our souls. 

Everyone in the community can attest that they experienced 

extraordinary ways to be in the presence of God. Be it through 

the hallowed daily morning Masses, the sacred recitation of the 

rosaries, the revenant Jesus Prayer, the empowering pray-overs, 

the manifestation of the gift of tongues, or the compassionate 

counselling sessions, each one of us felt the embrace of God.  

Some may have attended to escape the chaotic world while 

others sought to please their parents, but one thing is certain, 

everyone left with a satisfied heart, knowing they had grown closer to God. The Youth Fellowship retreat 

has been a humbling experience, one that will stick throughout our lives. As we depart from the retreat, 

youths reflect on the four fulfilling days they have experienced. 

We thank the Lord for that experience, allowing us to reconnect 

with His holy ways. 

Reflection #2 – By Danny Dias 

 

“The Pursuit of Goodness” was a retreat held by the Youth 
Fellowship program from the 8th of June - 11th of June.  
 
As a youth who participated in this retreat, I found that it was 
very helpful for me as the topics and activities were relevant and 
contextual.  
 
Just as the name suggests this retreat was all about pursuing 
goodness and happiness in our lives. One of the main things 
we've done in the retreat was the inner healing and rebonding 
of the Holy Spirit into our lives. It was also to let our past traumas 
go, and pursue a closer relationship to the Holy Spirit. We also 
did other activities that were meant to strengthen or to rebuild 
our relationship with God for those who broke or lost faith in him. 
 
What me and the other participants had in common was how we felt closer to God therefore felt inner 
peace. My new friends  stated that they felt different and rebirthed after the retreat.  

 
Some even showed how their lives were changed drastically. There 
was this one person who became a lot more social and joyful after the 
retreat which really showed the effects of the retreat. 
 
From my personal viewpoint of this retreat, I really can say that I have 
strengthened my bonds with God, the Holy Spirit, and Lord Jesus. A lot 
of us have learned to forgive and to heal our inner wounds, but to me 
it wasn't that much of an effect, because I've already found peace 
before pursuing the retreat. During the retreat I witnessed many were 
in the state of healing and experiences inner peace. Some even to the 
extent where they cried out, not in sadness, but in gratefulness and 
joyfulness. They have been found by God. 



This retreat really was refreshing for me because I was in constant communication with God. I just finished 
all my exams, so this really refreshed my mind from Jakarta and my busy life.  
 
Lembah Karmel was one of the most interesting places I've been to. The people there were very hospitable 
and very welcoming. Built by many nuns and priests, Lembah Karmel is a great place to hold retreats 
because of its full facilities, residents, architecture, and environment. 
 
If I had the chance to return, I surely would return. Kudos to the organizers. 

 

 

 

“But Jesus called for them and said, ‘Let the little children come to me, and do not stop them; for it is to such as 
these that the kingdom of God belongs”. 

 
"Education in the faith by the parents should begin 
in the child's earliest years. This already happens 
when family members help one another to grow in 
faith by the witness of Christian life in keeping with 
the Gospel. Family catechesis precedes, 
accompanies, and enriches other forms of 
instruction in the faith. Parents have the mission of 
teaching their children to pray and to discover their 
vocation as children of God. The parish is the 
Eucharistic community and the heart of the 
liturgical life of Christian families; it is a privileged 
place for the catechesis of children and parents." 
Catechism of the Catholic Church #2226 
 



Our mission is to help you as parents/guardians nurture 

and foster growth in the Catholic faith of your 

children.  This is accomplished with help from 

Catechists/CCD volunteers of our Parish who give their 

time and talents.  

 

Registration for CCD classes will commence in August and 

classes will start on Saturday, 2 September 23, physical class 

at Bellarminus School 1.00pm – 2.30pm. Students will 

proceed to join our Saturday 3.30pm Mass at St. Theresia 

Church after class. In the case of Confirmation students, 

there will be monthly Youth Mass at Canisius Chapel, Sunday 

6pm (schedule will be advised in advance).  

 

Registration will be online, via our Parish Online Confirmation Registration Form (for Confirmation Mass in 

May 2024), or our Parish Online FHC Registration Form (for FHC Mass in Apr 2024) and submitted to our 

Parish Office. 

 

Parents should complete and submit their registration by 31 August 23 (last date for online submission). 

Physical classes will commence on 02 September 2023 at Bellarminus School, details will be advised in 

advance. [FHC is a 2-year program at our Parish - if you are entering your 2nd year of FHC, please consult your CCD 

group coordinator directly (you do not need to re-register)] 

 

When you register, you will be asked to upload a copy of your child’s Baptismal Certificate. You must 

forward a copy of your online registration submission to your CCD group coordinator, together with soft 

copy of your child’s Baptismal Certificate. Please ask your CCD group coordinator about payment of 

registration fee and CCD book. 

 

As this is online registration, please seek support if you need from the 

parish office or your CCD group coordinator. 

 

For more information contact CCD:  

CCD General Coordinator: Suyi Kamdani: ccdjakarta@gmail.com 

Parish Secretariat Office: Sis. Uti / Bro Albert 

Office Number: 021-391-7806 / Office WA: 0811-803-9728 (please 

note Parish Office hours) 

Email: office@expatcatholicparish.org / office.expatcatholicparish@gmail.com 

mailto:office.expatcatholicparish@gmail.com


 

 

 

Marriage Preparation Course (MPC): All dioceses require couples to undergo courses for marriage 

preparation. Holy Matrimony is a life-long commitment and a Sacrament. Because it is a Sacrament, it actual 

confers God's grace on those who are married. For that reason and because it is irrevocable, Catholic 

couples must be prepared before entering into a marital union. These classes are often called pre-cana 

classes. 

Marriage Preparation Course (MPC) is a program to prepare couples for marriage in the Catholic Church 

and for reaching wholeness in their marriage life. 

The MPC is run by the Family Apostolic Ministry (FAM) consist of many married couples who have strong 

love for good marriages and family life and have been professionally trained to conduct the MPC. 

Since May 2022, FAM has conducted 5 batches of MPC with a total attendance of 56 couples. The last batch 

of MPC was conducted on 19, 20, 26, 27th May 2023 and, was attended by 17 couples from various 

nationalities. 

 

The MPC topics focus on marriage is a path to wholeness/fullness. The union of man and woman in marriage 

involves the union of total personhood: physical, emotional, psychological and spiritual dimensions. It 

enables each other experiencing fullness of love and life and growing towards wholeness. I become a better 

person because of you, you become a better person because of me and together we reach wholeness. 

On that purpose, the flow of MPC topics begins with the Participants to explore the self they bring to the 

marriage.  This is the "I" component which covers topics on Self Esteem and Maturity to Marriage.   

Then succeeding topics focus on the dynamics of the couple relationship, the "We", how we communicate, 

how we share roles, how we grow our intimacy, etc. 

The peak of the MPC is a one on one discussion of a couple facilitated by a trained facilitator on Marriage 

Expectation Inventory. 



 

 

 

Fellowship is the relationship that we have with one another as Christians. It is 
based on the relationship we have with Jesus Christ. When 
you and I became Christians three relationships 
changed: Jesus became our Savior; God became our Father; 
and the church became our family. In other words, believers 
are now my brothers and sisters in Christ and accepted into 
the family of God. 

God has given us special talents and gifts that we use to 
support our parish as volunteers and by serving our parish we 
do the will of God.    

As a tradition of our parish, every year we organize fellowship 
get togethers to our various volunteer communities. In the 
month of April, we organized fellowship dinner for Ushers, 
Lectors and Eucharistic Ministers (EMHC) and in May 
month, fellowship dinner was organized for CCD Teachers, 
Coordinators, Volunteers & Marriage Preparation 
Facilitators.  

Last month in June, all the choir members from different 
choir groups were invited to join the fellowship dinner at 
JJ Royal Brasserie, Lotte Shopping Avenue. During this 
dinner for all the different choir groups, “Certificate of 
Appreciation” was handed over in recognition of their 
continued service to our parish.   

We thank all our volunteers for their continuous tireless 
support for the parish; without them it is not possible for 
us to have such a wonderful parish community.  

 



 

 

 

 
 
 

Apart from serving on the Altar, altar servers are also to serve 
the community. Praise the Lord, we were given a blessed 
opportunity to visit Rumah Harapan, share our blessing, time, 
and learn the struggles for parents and children fighting 
different diseases. 

 
On Sunday, 11th of June 2023, Altar Servers paid a visit from 10 

in the morning to 1:30 in the afternoon to Rumah Harapan 
Valencia Care Foundation, where a group of dedicated 
volunteers raise children with cancer or special needs. We’ve 
managed to raise more than 3 million rupiah in donations, which 
was used to buy picture books, Legos/toys, cooking oil, milk, sugar, toilet paper, snacks among other 
essentials. Given their very young ages we didn’t always have much to converse about with them, nor play 
any actual games, yet eventually we got along with them and shared many laughs while still empathising 
with their conditions as informed by their caretakers.  
 
Indeed some people were notably close/ ‘glued’ to the super energetic children, like parents on a chaotic 
day (shoutout to Patricia and Winston!) This event was initiated by Sis Melissa & Ibu Valencia; the latter 
shared her own experience being a mother of an autistic child who couldn’t speak even at 15 years of age, 
until one blessed day where he finally said ‘Mom you look beautiful,’ though, weirdly still, struggles to speak 
Bahasa despite it being used more often in their home.  
 
This organisation’s motto is “There is Always Hope for Everything”, and truly I was reminded that every 
child is a gift from God, no matter how disadvantaged or unmanageable they may be. This visit was 
coincidentally on the Feast of Corpus Christi, wherein we reaffirm Jesus’ real presence in the Eucharist, so 
it follows that we too should be present and reach out to the less fortunate. As though we wind back down 
to Ordinary Time, the spirit of selflessness in spending time with these kids, praying for them, and 
supporting them is to be our attitude all year round. 

Gerardo Vigo  
 

 



 

Dear Parishioners, inviting all of you to join our different parish initiatives to serve the 
Lord and the community. Your talents are your blessings from Lord, please use for the benefits of the 
community. Below are various Parish communities / groups / sections / ministries or activities you can join 
and contribute in different ways. 

One of the aims is to introduce to our wider parishioners; including 
the newly baptized among us, that we have group/community with 
specific activities that they may join or be involved in. 

At present our Parish has the following 
communities/groups/sections/ministries or activities:  

 

 

• Ushers  

• Lectors 

• Choir/ Youth Choir 

• Altar Servers  

• EMHC - Extraordinary Ministries of Holy 
Communion  

• CCD - Confraternity of Christian Doctrine  

• RCIA - Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults   

• Komsos – Social Communication 

• JFC – Jesus Friend of Children 

• YF / YFC – Youth Fellowship / Youth for Christ 

• CYS – Catholic Youth Society  

• YAPro – Young Adult Professionals  

• FAM – Family Apostolic Ministry  

• VFF – Virtual Faith Forum 

• SMPG – Santa Monica Prayer Group   

• LOJF EF – Light of Jesus Family English Feast 

• CFC – Couples for Christ  

• ONLINE Comm. 

The fundamental question many parishioners ask: How Can I Serve in the Church?  

God has given you special talents and gifts that you can use to support your local congregation, help your 
community, and serve God’s children everywhere. You follow the example of Jesus Christ as you seek to 
meet individual needs one person at a time. Some of the most important service you will give will be 
informal, simple acts of kindness and love toward individuals without being asked or assigned to do so. You 
can help others feel God’s love and reach their potential as you share your time, talents, and means to help 
meet their needs. Part of your personal growth and learning will come as you serve in the Church and help 
others learn and grow as well. As you get to know others in your local congregation, you will realize that 
you have much to offer them. 

Come Join Us, Let’s make use of our talents and time to support our Parish in different ways…. 

 



 
 

 

We thank all Parishioners for your continued generous contribution for our Parish. You have wholeheartedly 
supported and helped our parish. It’s your generosity keeps us moving and serving the Lord. Our second 
collection for the parish operational cost has been stopped since Jan 2023, we urge Parishioners to support 
our parish generously to continue our parish mission. You may use the QR code below to pay through 
Gopay, OVO, Dana, Shopee, T-money or direct transfer to Bank Account - PGDP Internasional Santo Petrus 
Canisius, Acct No. 664 177 7773, Bank Danamon – Cabang Usman Harun, Jakarta, or Bank Mandiri Account 
No. 103.000778611-0 

 

Here is the QR Code for receiving offering and gifts for 
Mass intentions. Please end your transfer amount with 
Rp. 22/= (twenty-two) for Mass intentions. For 
example, if you wish to give 100K gift for Mass 
intention, kindly transfer to this parish account number 
the amount of Rp. 100.022,- Thank you and God bless 
you and your  family for your continuous support.  

 

For all other Parish operations cost, you can donate 
any amount to the above-mentioned bank accounts 

or by using QR code. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are here to respond should you need any information 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact us @ St. Peter Canisius International Catholic Parish office. Jl. Gereja 

Theresia No. 2, Jakarta Pusat - DKI Jakarta. Telephone. +62-21-3917806 / WA +62 811 8039 728,                                                           

Email. office@expatcatholicparish.org 

https://www.expatcatholicparish.org/ 

 

YOUR KIND CONTRIBUTION MATTERS 

mailto:office@expatcatholicparish.org
https://www.expatcatholicparish.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Triduum to Holy Trinity 

The sign of the cross is one of the most frequently prayed 

prayers in our lives where we allow the Trinity to embrace 

us. 

We celebrate the FATHER who is FOR us, we celebrate the 

SON who is WITH us, we celebrate the HOLY SPIRIT who is IN 

us. May the blessings of the triune God be with us always 

and continue to guide us. 

 

 Triduum to The Body & Blood of Christ / Corpus Christi 

The best gift from God is love and we get to experience His 

love every time we participate in the Eucharist.  To be able to 

receive this manna from Him in the form of His Body and 

Blood is a blessing indeed.  

Thank you, Abba Father, for this beautiful gift ❣️ 

Parish Activities in the month of June 

Triduum to The Sacred Heart of Jesus 

The Solemnity of the Sacred Heart of Jesus presents us 

with the opportunity to reflect on a love so dynamic and 

profound that it defies human reason. May we, too, 

become channels of God’s intense, intimate love. 

"Lord, let us experience your burning love for us today and 

every day of our life." 

May the love and mercy of the Sacred Heart of Jesus be 

with you and your family. ❤️🙏 

A LOVING MOTHER WHO HELPS US 

Novena to Our Lady of Perpetual Help  

According to legend, the Byzantine-style icon of the Mother 

of Perpetual Help was painted by St. Luke the Evangelist 

himself. It portrays the scene that took place after the child 

Jesus Christ saw a vision of two angels carrying the tools of 

his future passion. The child got frightened and ran to the 

arms of his mother. Mary here is represented as a mother 

who always helps her children: Jesus and all of us. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Triduum to St. Paul & St. Peter the Apostles  

St Peter, a bold follower of Christ, who carefully listened and 

obeyed, sometimes failed in 'perfect' faith. St Paul went from 

persecuting Christians to dedicating his life to proclaiming God’s 

Word.  

Both these apostles, despite their flaws and past failures, went 

on to proclaim the Gospel, leaving us with a priceless legacy of 

faith and witness.  

Our mistakes are part of us, but we do not have to let them 

define us. 



  

 

 

 

 


